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This observer note is provided as a convenience to observers at IFRIC meetings, to 
assist them in following the IFRIC’s discussion.  Views expressed in this document 
are identified by the staff as a basis for the discussion at the IFRIC meeting.  This 
document does not represent an official position of the IFRIC.  Decisions of the IFRIC 
are determined only after extensive deliberation and due process.  IFRIC positions 
are set out in Interpretations. 
Note: The observer note is based on the staff paper prepared for the IFRIC.  
Paragraph numbers correspond to paragraph numbers used in the IFRIC paper. 
However, because the observer note is less detailed, some paragraph numbers are not 
used. 
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Tentative agenda decision published in January 2007 IFRIC Update 

The IFRIC was asked to consider whether taxes related to defined benefits, for 

example taxes payable on contributions to a defined benefit plan or taxes payable on 

some other measure of the defined benefit, should be treated as part of the defined 

benefit obligation in accordance with IAS 19 Employee Benefits.  The IFRIC noted 

the following: 

 Taxes paid by a defined benefit plan are included in the definition in IAS 19 of the 

return on plan assets. 

 Income taxes paid by the entity are accounted for in accordance with IAS 12. 

 The scope of IAS 19 is not restricted to benefits paid to employees.  It includes 

some costs of employee benefits that are not paid to employees.  

 A wide variety of taxes on pension costs could exist worldwide, each specific to its 

own jurisdiction, and it is a matter of judgement whether they are income taxes 



within the scope of IAS 12, costs of employee benefits within the scope of IAS 19, 

or other costs within the scope of IAS 37. 

Given the variety of tax arrangements, the IFRIC believed that guidance beyond the 

above observations could not be developed in a reasonable period of time.  

The IFRIC therefore [decided] not to take the issue onto its agenda. 

 

 


